


Held on:  

Thursday 8 July 2021 at 4:30pm
Place: 


Microsoft Teams 

Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)

Alison Francis

Chris Bishop


Fiona Brinson


Jaz Matharu


Lois Whitehouse


Lorna Nix


Maureen Perry


Mike Ballinger


Nicky Aston


Nicky Downes


Paula Pickthorne


Sophie Dent


Steve Rees


Matt Stiles


Michael Berry

Rick Leigh


Marina Kelly

In attendance:
Cllr Kindy Sandhu – Cabinet Member for Education and Skills

Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards

Paul Hammond – Schools Finance

Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator

Jeannette Essex – Head of SEND and Specialist Services

CSF22/21
APOLOGIES AND WELCOMES
Apologies were recorded from John Teago, Chris Whiteley, Kirston Nelson, Sarah Malam and Helen Quinn.
Cllr Kindy Sandhu (Cabinet Member for Education and Skills) was welcomed to the meeting. Cllr Kevin Maton is now Deputy Lord Mayor.

CSF23/21
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 4th March were confirmed.
CSF24/21
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG
· CSF15/21 – schools to work closely with Schools Finance officers on estimates for Early Years numbers.
· CSF19/21 – Chris Whiteley to circulate LA consultation response to Schools Forum members, to see if they agree and wish to respond.
All actions completed.

CSF25/21
NATIONAL UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 3 to 4.
It was asked:

Is the free school meal funding during the summer holiday in addition to the holiday activities and food programme?
Yes, this is correct. We don’t want to deter any families from accessing the holiday activities and food programme.
· Please see presentation slides 5 to 6.
· In previous holiday periods we have given vouchers to Early Years families who fit the free school meals criteria – this will also be the case over the summer.
CSF26/21
2020/21 DSG OUTTURN AND RESERVES
· Please see Financial Outturn 2020-21 including School Balances report and presentation slides 8 to 12.
· The High Needs overspend on provision is being masked by a central underspend. There was also a small overspend on provision in Early Years in 20/21.

CSF27/21
2020/21 SCHOOL BALANCES
· Please see Financial Outturn 2020-21 including School Balances report and presentation slides 14 to 16.
· There has been a significant increase in the level of balances held by schools at year end. 
· This is a one-off impact of the pandemic – ordinary spend has been reduced and some COVID costs were offset by other funding streams.
· The full year impact for Secondary won’t be known until April, as all Secondaries are academies.
It was asked:
Is the increase in school balances a concern?
Nationally the Government will quote school balances when schools say they are short on resource, so there is a PR aspect to this. However, there is context behind the balances – planning for multiple years, restructure, falling rolls. The reason behind the balances isn’t always clear.
CSF28/21
SEND STRATEGY FINANCIAL PRIORITIES
· Please see presentation slides 17 to 22.
It was asked:

Is there a concern about children in the system with SEND who haven’t been picked up due to the impact of COVID?
COVID has had an impact, but we have put mitigations in place so that SEND support can continue as much as possible. We need to push forward and see what September brings. We also need to continue with this review – the fragility in the system is showing, especially around external placements.
CSF29/21
MEMBERSHIP UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 25 to 26.
· There are currently 4 vacancies in the academies group, ideally further representation is required from Secondary and Governors.

Action – Chris Whiteley to bring a report on membership to Schools Forum in September.

Action – Lucy Lambert to recruit to vacancies in the academies group, including promoting to Governors through Governor Hub.


Action – Lucy Lambert to contact Schools Forum members about renewing terms of office.

CSF30/21
FORMAT OF FUTURE SCHOOLS FORUM MEETINGS
· Please see presentation slide 28.
· If meetings are held in person, location may be an issue – we won’t be able to use the Magistrates’ car park as we did previously.

· Points to consider: holding the meeting later in the day so parking is less of an issue, attendance is better at virtual meetings, it is easier to hold discussions in person/is recording the meeting limiting discussion, virtual feels more efficient, can we continue streaming on YouTube to ensure that the meetings are accessible.


Action – Lucy Lambert to circulate Schools Forum meeting dates for 21/22.
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